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2 December 2022 

 

Dear parents 

 

You are now receiving the final version of our Ofsted report following our recent inspection. The 

inspection process is an extremely rigorous one and I am delighted that the Inspection team 

recognised the hard work of our children and staff, not just in the outstanding outcomes the children 

achieve, but also in the commitment they show to serving others in the local and extended 

community. These results cannot be achieved without the dedication and commitment of our hard-

working staff and parents. St Joseph’s is truly a joyful community built on faith and where children 

are encouraged to develop a love of learning and one where they can build friendships and 

relationships which will serve them well in their journey through life.  

 

As governors, we already know how dedicated and committed all the staff are, and how they 

encourage our children to make the most of the opportunities available at St Joseph’s. It is very 

special and rewarding to see this recognised by the Inspection team. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your responses to the Ofsted questionnaire 

which were very encouraging. I would also like to express my great thanks to Mr Ross and his senior 

colleagues, Mrs Durell and Ms Wilson, in leading their colleagues through the inspection process and 

achieving the very pleasing outcome.  

 

I am sure you will join me in congratulating Mr Ross and his excellent team and wish them a very 

well-earned break over the Christmas period.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

Angela Podmore 

Chair of Governors 

 

 


